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	CALL TO ORDER
	Chair, Phil Floyd, called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm. 


	ESTABLISH QUORUM
	Mr. Floyd established a quorum. All Board members were present. 


	PUBLIC COMMENT


	No public comment. 

	REPORTS
Please review committee minutes for detailed information

	Executive Director’s Report: Mr. Deering reported on the following. 

· Permanent Supportive Housing (PSH) Grant- Valley has placed our first client and have ten more that have had intakes and ready to move forward.
· Valley Supportive Housing (VSH)- The eight apartments at Johnson Street are completed and will be ready for clients to move in on December 15th. Valley plans to help place clients there using PSH Grant funds.
· Detox/Crisis Unit- Feasibility study funded by Augusta Health is completed. Augusta Health believes there should be more partners involved. Augusta Health would like a commitment from DBHDS regarding funding for sustainability of the facility before they are willing to move forward with efforts. Mr. Deering shared that he, Bob Tucker, and two Executives from Augusta Health traveled to Lebanon, Va to review the relationship between Russell County Medical Center Inpatient Psychiatric Unit and the Laurels Recovery Center.  Mr. Deering plans to speak with Daniel Herr from DBHDS regarding the possibility of DBHDS and VCSB moving forward with a plan for the Detox/Crisis Unit.
· DBHDS- Working with DMAS and the Farley Health Policy Center at University of Colorado to redesign the Medicaid Behavioral Health System for Va. DBHDS is also working with the Va. Tech School of Public and International Affairs to develop a strategic plan. 
· Step-Va - Mr. Deering reviewed a spreadsheet outlining a proposal from the DBHDS Commissioner that would divide the 40 CSBs into eight regions. Mr. Deering pointed out the CSBs in each proposed region. There are many concerns amongst the CSBs regarding this proposed regional structure, the financial impact, and loss of control for the CSBs. Mr. Deering shared that he has been appointed to the committee of regional representatives that will discuss the regionalization plans and Step-Va.; with the first topic being primary care screening and monitoring. Mr. Floyd pointed out that all the CSBs in the same region as VCSB have Credible as their EHR. Mr. Floyd added that regionalization of CSBs has been a topic for many years.
Finance Committee:  The committee did not meet.
· Financials-  Mr. Sullivan reported a surplus of $206,000 for October which was above budget. Mr. Sullivan pointed out that revenues were high for the month.  Mr. Sullivan noted that the YTD deficit is $308,000 which is about $575,000 below what was budgeted.   
· FY18 Financial Audit- Greg Gutmeir shared that the audit would be completed by the end of the week unless something new comes up. Mr. Sullivan stated that the delay in completing the audit was mainly due to recent turnover as well as personnel issues in the accounting department. Misty Cook asked about ramifications of not meeting the DBHDS deadline. Mr. Deering shared that he has communicated with DBHDS to let them know that the audit would not be completed by the December 3rd deadline. It appears that the delay will be longer than the two weeks communicated to the DBHDS. Mr. Gutmeir shared that reconciliations were not done by staff for several months and this was one of the main reasons why the audit was delayed. Mr. Gutmeir stated that he does not expect we will have the same problems with next year’s audit. Mr. Sullivan added that establishing the correct positions and having qualified staff in those positions is the key to success for the accounting department. 
Human Resource Committee:  Met on November 29th. Ms. Richardson commented that the positions requested for the Medication Assisted Treatment (MAT) program would be pulled from the consent agenda for discussion. 
· Position Requests
· Ms. Richardson shared that the committee reviewed and approved the requests for two additional staff (one bachelor level, one masters level) for the Therapeutic Day Treatment (TDT) program.
· Ms. Richardson shared that the committee reviewed and approved the request for one additional Bachelor-level Advocate position for the Shenandoah Clubhouse Psychosocial Rehabilitation program. 

Quality & Compliance Committee: The committee met on November 29th.  The main topic of the meeting was a proposal for a MAT program. Mr. Floyd suggested that the C&A Committee and Executive Committee give their report before moving forward with the discussion of the MAT positions.
Communication and Advocacy Committee:  The committee met on October 25th.  

· Ms. Rexrode shared that the committee reviewed and approved the three budget priorities as outlined in the minutes. 

Executive Committee:  The committee met on November 13th. Mr. Floyd stated that all topics from the meeting were covered tonight by other committees. Mr. Floyd added that the request for the MAT program positions were presented at both the Personnel and Q&C Committees. Mr. Floyd asked Mr. Deering to review the information for the Board. 
· Medication Assisted Treatment (MAT) program -  Mr. Deering reviewed thorough details of the proposed program and pointing out the need for this service. VCSB does not currently offer MAT services. Mr. Deering shared statistical data from 2016 which showed there were 7,823 people in our catchment area that needed this service and 7,440 did not receive them. VCSB applied for a SAMHSA grant for $524,000 to fund a MAT program; unfortunately, VCSB was not chosen as one of the grant recipients. VCSB did apply for and received a State Targeted Response (STR) grant of $50,000 to use for MAT services. VCSB received the Permanent Supportive Housing (PSH) grant and has received an invitation to apply for an additional grant designated for Housing for Pregnant/Parenting Women with Substance Use Disorder. There will be ten CSBs eligible to apply for the $1.6 million-dollar grant. Currently, VCSB has the $50,000 STR grant for MAT services but does not have a provider. VCSB has tried unsuccessfully to partner with the Staunton Treatment Center for services. Mr. Deering presented the proposal to hire a P/T (10 hr/wk) physician and a P/T (20 hr/wk) nurse to begin the MAT program for opioid addiction. Mr. Deering reviewed the financial impact of these positions. VCSB has interviewed Dr. Steven Graham and would like to employee him for the P/T position. Dr. Graham is an OB-GYN that specializes in treating women suffering from substance abuse. Dr. Graham is a resident of Waynesboro and practices in Cooperstown, NY. Dr. Graham plans to retire from that practice on December 31st. Mr. Graham could be available to start at VCSB mid-January. Mr. Deering asked for approval to start this program on a six- month trial bases. A lengthy discussion followed regarding funding of this program. Mr. Deering clarified that the $50,000 STR grant is only for MAT services and must be used by April.  Mr. Floyd added that the STR grant is like an initiative to start a MAT program. Mr. Deering stated that the agency should know by February if we will receive a $250,000 grant marked for these services. Several members expressed reservations due to sustainability of the program. Mr. Sullivan expressed concern that the process has not been vetted properly. John Hartless expressed support for the program and stated if the program was unsuccessful that it could be ended. Dr. Steven Kessler offered additional information regarding research that he and Kathy Kristiansen have done on MAT programs.  He shared that last summer they visited another CSB that has this program. Mr. Sullivan asked that the contract be specific to the medication that will be administered as well as a clause stating the contract can be terminated. Mr. Sullivan asked for measurable outcomes for the program. Ms. Miller and Ms. Cook asked for statistics of other MAT programs. Mr. Floyd stated that it was time to call the question. Mr. Hartless motioned to approve the proposal for the MAT program on a six-month trial basis with a contract. Sarah Rexrode seconded. Mr. Sullivan and Ms. Cook voted no. Ms. DuBose asked for another member to second the motion, as it is not clear if the bylaws allow for a vote via phone. Nichole Nicholson seconded. Motion carried. 


	CONSENT AGENDA ITEMS

	· Request approval of October 24th Board Meeting Minutes.  
· Request approval of October Financial Reports. 

· Request approval of two new positions for the TDT program. 
· Request approval of one advocate position for the Clubhouse program. 

Mr. Floyd asked for a motion to approve the above consent agenda items. Linda Czyzyk motioned to approve. Cynthia Burnett seconded. Motion carried. 



	ACTION ITEM


	· Board Meeting Date: Mr. Floyd asked for input on changing the monthly board meeting date from the last Wednesday of the month back to the fourth Wednesday of the month.  Mr. Floyd motioned on behalf of the Executive Committee to change the meeting date to the fourth Wednesday of the month beginning in January. Motion carried. 
· Mr. Floyd reminded members that the 5:30 meeting time will be revisited for vote at the February meeting. Mr. Floyd added that this is a good example of how to establish a precedence of how the Board pilots decisions.  


	MEETING ADJOURNED
	Mr. LeVeck motioned to adjourn. Ms. Cook seconded.  Motion carried.




The Next Scheduled Meeting of the Board of Directors is January 23, 2019 at 5:30 pm  
Respectfully Submitted, Tammy DuBose [image: image1.png]
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